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As Chicago’s leading coalition of nonprofit community development corporations, we are interested in assuring the best opportunity for the people and communities throughout metro Chicago who require affordable housing.  

Bank of America’s leadership in lending and investment will be measured in large part by their actions related to the foreclosure crisis and the directly-related need for affordable rental housing.

Bank of America’s pending merger with Countrywide could either benefit hundreds of thousands or further decimate their financial future.  In acquiring Countrywide, Bank of America will become responsible for more than nine million new customers. Many of these customers are faced with the threat of foreclosure. 

We are concerned about Bank of America’s plans to purchase the troubled Countrywide, because Countrywide’s unbridled business practices and lowered mortgage lending standards paved the way for this crisis.  Bank of America not only stands to acquire the largest mortgage lender and servicer in the nation, but numerous lawsuits and defaulted mortgage loans as well.  

Bank of America considers itself to be a leader in the world of banking.  You have publicly stated that: "Bank of America helps build strong communities by creating opportunities for people — including customers, shareholders and associates — to fulfill their dreams."  Countrywide’s bad lending practices are ruining the dreams of thousands and Bank of America has the opportunity to rebuild them.  
Below we will detail actions that can remedy households in foreclosure.  But many households will need to enter the rental market, and for that reason, we ask that Bank of America create a product line to meet the needs of Chicago’s rental portfolio which has been midsize loans.  On the federally assisted portfolio, we need Bank of America’s leadership in providing financing to multi-layered financing deals where Housing Assistance Payment contracts are involved.  Any policies which exclude these projects from access to loan products are policies which work against the national and local tide of efforts to preserve existing affordable rental stock.

In summary, we recommend that Bank of America:
· Create a product line to meet the needs of Chicago’s rental portfolio which has been midsize loans
· Initiate a system to transfer bank-owned properties in Illinois to municipalities and/or nonprofit developers who can rehab/recycle homes into habitable, affordable uses.

· Initiate an immediate foreclosure moratorium on all mortgage loans in Bank of America’s and Countrywide’s portfolios, including those that are currently being serviced. 

· Modify loans for borrowers in danger of losing their homes to a fixed interest rate of no more than 6% for 30 years. 

· Meet semi-annually with the Chicago CRA Coalition and senior Bank of America community reinvestment, mortgage lending, and retail staff to evaluate investment impacts and explore product adjustments.
· Maintain or increase the level of philanthropic giving to the community development field.
Bank of America has the opportunity to rebuild the broken dreams of Countrywide borrowers.  Your leadership on this important issue is needed now more than ever.  

Thank you for your attention and support in this important issue for our communities.

